
 

Consumer Session 

CONSUMER SESSION AND HEARING NOTICE 

The Public Utilities Commission of Nevada (PUCN) has scheduled 
a Consumer Session and evidentiary Hearings for Nevada Power 
Company d/b/a NV Energy and Sierra Pacifc Power Company 
d/b/a NV Energy (together “the Companies) for approval 
of the cost recovery of the regulatory assets relating to the 
development and implementation of the 2022 Natural Disaster 
Protection Plan (“NDPP”). 

The Consumer Session and Evidentiary Hearings are set as 
follows: 

CONSUMER SESSION: 
Tuesday, July 11, 2023 at 6 p.m. 
Hearing Room A 
Public Utilities Commission of Nevada 
1150 East William Street 
Carson City, Nevada 89701 

Via videoconference to: 
Hearing Room A 
Public Utilities Commission of Nevada 
9075 West Diablo Drive, Suite 250 
Las Vegas, Nevada 89148 

Interested persons who are unable to participate may send 
comments in writing. 
Written comments via email: BPA@puc.nv.gov 
Written comments via U.S. Mail to be addressed as follows: 

PUCN 
Attn: Docket 23-03004 
1150 E. William St., Carson City, NV 89701 

EVIDENTIARY HEARINGS: 
Monday, July 17, 2023 at 10 a.m. 
Hearing Room A 
Public Utilities Commission of Nevada 
1150 East William Street 
Carson City, Nevada 89701 

Via Videoconference To: 
Hearing Room A 
Public Utilities Commission of Nevada 
9075 West Diablo Drive, Suite 250 
Las Vegas, Nevada 89148 

The hearing may be continued day to day, as necessary, through 
Tuesday, July 18, 2023. Members of the public can access the 
hearing at the time noticed herein via the Commission’s live 
stream link on its website at https://puc.nv.gov. Also, members 
of the public may attend in person at either of the Commission’s 
ofces as noted. 

PROPOSED RATE CHANGE 
On March 1, 2023, the Companies made their annual NDPP 
regulatory asset fling with the PUCN. The fling seeks recovery 
of the 2022 NDPP regulatory asset account and the authority to 
reset NDPP rate. 

The efect of granting this application will be to decrease overall 
revenue of Nevada Power Company by $9,762,346 or 0.31 
percent over all rate classes and to decrease overall revenue of 
Sierra Pacifc Power Company by $4,027,755 or 0.34 percent 
over all rate classes. 

Ultimately the PUCN may set rates that are higher or lower than 
those requested by the Companies. 

The application is available for public viewing at the Commission’s 
website: https://puc.nv.gov or at the ofces of the Commission 
as noted. 

In this docket NV Energy is proposing to establish the following NDPP charge for all of NV Energy’s customers: 

PRESENT AND PROPOSED NDPP RATES 
Current - per kWh Proposed - per kWh Increase / <Decrease> 

NDPP-NPC $0.00142 $0.00101 <$0.00041> 

NDPP- SPPC $0.00149 $0.00114 <$0.00035> 
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